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Comments: 1.Fixed anchors are not only an essential piece of a climber's safety system but have limited

measurable impact on natural spaces per existing climbing policies.

2.It is unwarranted nor reasonable for federal agencies to create or enforce new guidance policies nationwide

after decades of established, authorized, and managed use of fixed anchors.

3.Prohibiting fixed anchors lowers inclusivity and accessibility of wilderness areas for a more diverse range of

climbers, and threatens not only America's legacy of climbing, but also its future.

4.Restricting the establishment of new routes to "existing climbing opportunities" of non-wilderness lands is

unenforceable, confusing, and runs the risk of damage to rock in existing areas due to forced overuse.

 


